
The City of Cape Town’s Urban Mobility Directorate advises the public of temporary lane 
closures on Racecourse Road, between Chukker Road and Woodbury Road.

June – October 2025
•   There will be a temporary road closure at the intersection of Chukker Road and 
     Racecourse Road. Motorists will not be able to exit Chukker Road but one lane will remain 
     open for traffic entering Chukker Road. A detour will be in place via Jan Smuts Drive.
•   Lane closures will take place in sections across Racecourse Road with one lane closed at a 
     time to allow the relocation of services.

The previously communicated lane closures along Racecourse Road still apply.

•   The roadworks at the intersection of Leafmore Road and Racecourse Road are 
     nearing completion.
•   Lane closures along Jan Smuts Drive are planned to continue until mid-June, subject to 
     weather conditions. The remaining lanes will be used to accommodate traffic in 
     both directions.

Work is planned in phases to keep traffic flowing in both directions at all times but this will 
regrettably add to congestion. Motorists are advised to:
•   Plan for longer journey times
•   Make use of lift clubs, ride-sharing or public transport
•   Avoid peak traffic times

Thank you for your patience and cooperation.
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